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CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH

Board of Library Trustees Minutes 

Regular Meeting

January 19, 2010 – 5:00pm



















CONVENED AT 5:07pm

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL
Trustees Present:


Karen Clark, Chairing the meeting







Lynn Crutchley
Kathleen Peterson







Theresa Chase 







Stephanie Murguia

Staff Present:



Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director







Tim Hetherton, Acting Library Services Manager








Julie Duncan, Technical Processing Services Supervisor







Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant

Public Present:


Jene Witte, DSLS Committee and NBPL Foundation Member
Lizanne Witte, DSLS Committee and NBPL Foundation Member
Public Comments

Jene Witte and Lizanne Witte stated that they were unaware that the plans on the Civic Center were being moved forward to build a much smaller than originally anticipated auditorium.  Their concern was that because the planned room would be smaller than the Friends Meeting Room at the Central Library it would not accommodate meetings and other events that are common for a City of this size.  They felt that the plans for the Civic Center meeting room were being moved forward without taking the citizens needs into consideration.  The Board of Library Trustees said that they have been involved in past planning meetings where they stressed their concerns to City Council.  Staff provided Jene and Lizanne Witte with copies of the minutes from the past City Council meetings where this agenda item was discussed as well as from the Council vote for a smaller venue.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Chase/Trustee Peterson) to approve meeting minutes from the Regular Board Meeting of December 15, 2009 with the following changes.  Motion carried by acclamation. 
“Trustee Theresa Chase stated that DSLS tickets will officially go on sale on Monday, December 21 and the mailer will be sent to NBPL Foundation members and those on the regular mailing list in January.”
The January 5, 2010 Study Session was noted as having been cancelled.
ACTION ITEMS
Review 2010 Holidays / Meeting Schedule 
The 2010 City holidays were reviewed.  Holidays observed by the City and holidays which fall on weekends requiring the Library to be closed were discussed. 
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Chase/Trustee Murguia) to close the Library Sunday, April 4 in observance of Easter Sunday; Sunday July 4 in observance Independence Day; and Saturday, December 25 in observance of Christmas Day.  Motion carried by acclamation.  
DISCUSSION ITEMS
Corona del Mar Update
Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell gave an update on Corona del Mar activities, services and attendance.
City Hall Update

Cynthia Cowell has not been requested to attend the Civic Center planning meetings recently, and as far as she knows, everything is proceeding as planned.
Tech Pro Demo
Technical Processing Supervisor Julie Duncan gave an online demonstration on Technical Processing software and the process for ordering library materials from purchasing to shelving.  Cross training in technical processing has begun to ensure maximum flexibility of staff.
Communications 

Customer Comments – Reviewed and discussed with attention to the Cassie system and how it relates to public computer use.  
Monthly Reports

Library Activities – Reviewed and discussed.
Financial Report – Reviewed and discussed.  
Board of Trustees’ Monitoring List – Reviewed.
Library Services Director Report – Cynthia Cowell stated that now that Susan Warren and Phyllis Scheffler have retired, interviews for Susan’s position as Library Services Manager will be completed.  Staff is being rotated for Branch Librarian coverage at Balboa Branch Library.  The plan is to fill that position sometime before summer.  
Statistics are showing lower than usual due to the recent holiday closure.  Overall the closure was successful with few customer complaints.  
The Chef Series has been booked through June 2009; January 19 and February 16 are already sold out.  Additional interest has been received from other restaurants due to the series’ success thus far.  The Library Admin Team met with a salesperson from Library Ideas last week who introduced and demonstrated four affordable library services that staff is looking into implementing.   
Trustees Reports

Library Foundation Liaison – NBPL Executive Director Tracy Keys stated that the Foundation would be willing to fund the Library Ideas products and asked staff to include them on their next wish list to the Foundation once they have decided which to implement.
Friends of the Library Liaison – The Friends have continued their successful sales in the bookstore.
Other Items of Interest – None.
Future Agenda Items – None.
ADJOURNMENT – 6:35pm
Submitted by:
_________________________________________________
Trustee Kathleen Peterson, Secretary
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